Superintendent’s Report

March 26th, 2012
        I.
     Fireworks Display
City officials with tourism have once again contacted me to seek permission to utilize SCHS on June 30th for the 4th of July fireworks display.  Considering this was discussed last year and the concern of liability disallowed the fireworks display from taking place on school ground, the request was to use SCHS parking and possibly bleachers for spectators if the Dept. of Tourism can secure Ray Jewell Park as the place to actually hold the display.  Personally, I’m much more comfortable with this arrangement than the request of last year.  It may also serve as a fundraiser in the event athletics or another group wants to serve concessions to the spectators, and at the very least allow community stakeholders to utilize the facility to further improve community relations.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
February 29th – OVEC

March 7th – KDE Facilities Visit
March 15th & 16th – Finance Institute in Lexington
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See attached
IV. Program Director’s Agenda
*See attached
        V.       Due Process/Land Acquisition
Expect a “double” executive session Monday night to hear the possibility of litigation from an administrative hearing (due process) with both Grant Chenoweth and Jackie available to provide a summary and answer questions.  Afterwards, we will discuss land acquisition based on the information received and the dialogue shared as a result of my meeting with KDE Facilities.  
        VI.       BOE Prayer and Pledge      
Letter from legal counsel addressing this issue is attached.
       VII.        Summer Enrichment
Once we complete building the model and determining the expenses, the entire program will be brought to the BOE for approval no later than April.
       VIII.       2011-2012 Calendar Modification
Although we have included “banked” time this year which will cover the day missed on March 5th, we will still have to take official action on the calendar before submission to KDE; probably in April so that we can consider the future possibilities of flooding. 
         IX.
Drug Testing Cost

The question was asked last month about the cost of random drug testing.  After going back through my notes of last year, I have found various figures; most on a sliding scale.  The figures that are most accurate came from Premier Integrity solutions based out of Russell Springs.  Many districts who do random drug testing utilize the services from Premier, but pricing is largely based on the number of times per year and the population of each sample.  For example, the contract for Fleming County which includes the 10-panel tests is $23 per student and $27 per adult.  However, testing occurs once per month with 50 students for an annual price of $10,350.  More information can be found on the website and questions can be asked by e-mailing info@premierintegrity.com.  

           X.
SBDM Budget

After the February BOE Meeting where tentative action was taken on the SBDM budget and staffing allocations, I met with my administrator’s and principal’s the following morning to clarify my intent.  Considering the lack of adequate revenue from the state and federal government for this year (and possibly this biennium), I have charged the principal’s to build a budget with SBDM showing the difference between what was allocated and the traditional 3.5% going toward direct instructional resources.  Explaining the accountability that we now face in light of no additional stimulus funds, spending must be maximized to reflect and emphasis on direct instructional resources.  Considering the fact that the Central Office has never swept so much as a nickel from SBDM funds in the past five years, if the requested budgets reflect the additional emphasis on direct instructional materials, my intent is to bring in back to the BOE meeting in April to revert back to 3.5% prior to the May 1st allocation deadline.
